
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – October 7, 2014 

Call to Order of the October 7, 2014, Meeting 
Chairman Crumrine called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:30 PM at the Altoona Area 
School District Board Room. Present were: Alberta Ake, Michael Cacciotti, David Caldwell, Ralph Cecere, David 
Crumrine, Kathy Getz, Charles Glasser, Kim Hubler, Michael Hudak, William Marshall, James Price, Jody 
Rainey, Phil Riccio, Dean Rossi, Michael Vuckovich and Curtis Whitesel. Those not present were:  Gary Jubas 
and Richard Scialabba.  

Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by William Marshall and James Price, the minutes of the September 10, 2014 meeting were 
approved. 

Financial Reports 
On a motion by Alberta Ake and David Caldwell, the Committee unanimously approved the September 2014 
Financial Report.  

On a motion by Michael Hudak and Curtis Whitesel, the Committee approved to sponsor a table for the 100th

PIAA Anniversary Celebration on December 11, 2014. 

Football reimbursement will be determined at the conclusion of the tournament after the financial report has been 
reviewed by the Committee. 

Sportsmanship 
Please be reminded that each high school will determine a senior male and female athlete for exemplifying the 
highest ideals of Sportsmanship.  Gold medals will be provided for those students and each participating senior 
high school will determine how they wish to present them.  Four $500.00 awards will be presented through a 
lottery of participating schools.  The banquet is scheduled for April 16, 2015, at the Blair County Convention 
Center. 

Michael Hudak and Kathy Getz reviewed the below-listed disqualification forms.       
      BVSoc Central Mountain player  profanity during a match 
 BVSoc   Hollidaysburg player         deliberately handling the ball 
 BVSoc   Huntingdon player    profanity during a match 
 GVSoc   Greater Johnstown player    profanity during a match 
 VFB   Central player    profanity during a match 

On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Dean Rossi, The District 6 Committee will accept the “Plan of Action”, 
presented by Michael Cacciotti from Bishop Guilfoyle, with documentation sent to the Committee annually.  
The vote was 15-1. 

Eligibility Hearings  
On a motion by William Marshall and Charles Glasser, eligibility was granted to the following students and they 
are eligible to participate in athletics at the school they are attending: 

Aaron Andrews, homeschooled student transferring to Bellwood-Antis, S; 
Noah Sleasamen, transferring from Indiana to Blairsville, FB; 

      Jialiang Zou, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Nuoping Dong, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Siyu Liu, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Shaojun Ma, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Xindi Wei, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Yi Ye, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Yuan Dan, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Nan An, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Weitong Zhao, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Huazhang Gu, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 



Yuchen Yang, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Yu Xia, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Yaoyun Liu, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll; 
Shaoji Shen, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll;  
Megan Fraught, transferring from Bishop Carroll to Purchase Line; 
Alyssa Kolbfleisch, transferring from Bishop Guilfoyle to Bellwood and 
Xiaofan Mu, transferring from China to Bishop Carroll.  With a vote of 16-0. 

Information 
Corrections to the September minutes.  Enrollment numbers for District 6 schools are NOT due to the PIAA 
Board of Control by October 15th, they are due only when the year ends in an odd number.     

Marion Center High School will be adding junior high field and track. 

Chairman Crumrine received a letter from the Wes Pac League, requesting approval of league championship 
games before the district 6 deadline:  one for boys’ and one for girls’ basketball, baseball, softball, track and field 
relays and track and field conference.  Request was approved on a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Dean Rossi 
with a vote of 16-0.  Wrestling was not included in the motion. 

Chairman Crumrine received a letter from the Laurel Highland Athletic Conference, requesting approval for two 
league championship games. One league championship game would be for girls’ and one for boys’ basketball. 
Request was approved on a motion by Dean Rossi and Michael Hudak with a vote of 16-0.        

Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
On a motion by James Price and David Caldwell, the following students have a J1 VISA and are approved to 
participate in sports: 

Julian Setzer   Germany     Bellwood 

The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Wednesday, November 5, 2014, at the 
Altoona Area High School Board Room at 3:30 PM. 

With no further business to come before the Committee, James Price and Curtis Whitesel seconded the motion 
that the meeting be adjourned.  Time was 5:45 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Sherry Montgomery 
Secretary/Treasurer 


